
Town of Eastover Special Meeting 

8:05 PM Tuesday February 9, 2021 at the 

Eastover Community Center, 4008 School Road 

 

Mayor Charles McLaurin, presiding. 

Council Members attending: Lawrence Buffaloe, Stan Crumpler,  

Brian Pearce, Cheryl Hudson, Kimberly McPhail, and Bruce Sykes.  

 

Also in attendance was Interim Town Administrator, Mr. Ronald Autry and 

Town Clerk, Ms. Elizabeth Bass, Deputy Clerk, Ms. Kelly McCorquodale. 

  

MINUTES 

 
     Mayor McLaurin called the meeting to order at 8:05pm.  The Mayor, Council Members, and 

Interim Town Administrator discussed options for the Eastover Ball Park project. Mayor 

McLaurin recognized the Principal of Eastover-Central Elementary School of Arts, Mr. Lee 

Spruill who is also the Chairman of Cumberland County Recreational Advisory Board. Mr. 

Spruill advised the Council to stay in contact with the Cumberland County Recreational 

Advisory Board for any future needs.   

     

    After some discussion Mayor McLaurin asked for a motion to adjourn.  Council Member 

Bruce Sykes made a motion to adjourn at 9:10pm.  Council Member Lawrence Buffaloe 2
nd

 the 

motion.  The vote was unanimous for approval.   
 

 

 

                    ATTEST: 
 

_______________________________________        ______________________________________ 

Charles G. McLaurin, Mayor         Elizabeth Bass, Town Clerk  


